
  

 

  

 

 

 

 

 

May 10, 2024 

 

The Honorable Tom Cole    The Honorable Rosa L. DeLauro 

Chairman       Ranking Member 

House Appropriations Committee   House Appropriations Committee 

Room H-307      1036 Longworth House Office Building 

Washington, D.C. 20515    Washington, D.C. 20515 

 

Dear Chairman Cole and Ranking Member DeLauro:  

 

I am requesting funding for the Sewage Treatment Plant Update for Fiscal Year 2025. The entity 

to receive funding for this project is Ohiopyle Borough located at 17 Sherman Street, Rear, 

Ohiopyle, PA 15470.  

 

The funding will expand the sewage treatment plant to reduce sewage discharge, enhance water 

treatment, minimize combined sewer overflows, and increase nutrient reduction. This project is a 

valuable use of taxpayer funds because it will improve clean water treatment for a rural 

community in southwestern Pennsylvania. 

 

This project has a federal nexus because it is for the purposes authorized in Title VI of the Clean 

Water Act, 33 U.S.C 1381 et seq. 

 

I certify that I have no financial interest in this project, and neither does anyone in my immediate 

family. 

 
Very respectfully,  

 

 

  

 

Guy Reschenthaler  

Member of Congress 

 

 


